

March 1, 2017

To whom it may concern,

The union of the faculty of the University of Oregon, United Academics AAUP-AFT Local 3209, fully supports SB214. United Academics represents almost all instructional and research faculty at UO, including more than 65 faculty in the postdoctoral scholar classification.

As UO faculty seek to be competitive for federal and private grant funds, they are often hampered by the relatively high expense they must budget when planning to have postdoctoral scholars work on their projects. At most other universities, postdoctoral scholars do not receive full faculty benefits while working in temporary employment situations. These universities are able to dedicate every dollar to research and salaries, rather than seeing the money leave the lab never to be recovered.

Since the foundation of our union in 2012, we have been engaged in constructive dialogue with the university administration, attempting to find a solution to the issue of relatively expensive salary overhead costs for postdoctoral scholars. It was an issue raised by our postdoctoral scholar while we were organizing and it has continued to be an issue they have asked their union to continue to work to solve. Our postdoctoral scholars know that valuable money that does not benefit them is being lost to research labs, money that could be used to advance science and research at the University of Oregon.

If you have any questions or United Academics can be of any service, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Michael Strain
Vice-President for Non-Tenure Track Research Faculty Affairs
United Academics